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Indian Education Newsletter

December/January Issue

Manidoo-giizisoons/Gitchi Manadoo Giizis

Aniin and Mino Oshki Biboon!

        Welcome to the New Year.  I trust everyone had a restful and refreshing winter break and the children were surrounded by their relatives, friends, good food, and lots of

love.  

      Winter has finally settled in and it is time to remind parents to be sure the children are dressed warmly and protected from the cold.  That means hats, mittens, boots, snow pants and boots.  Exposed skin can freeze in a minute in sub-zero temperatures, so keep those layers piled on.   

       Winter is also a time for storytelling.  On January 17, Tuesday, there will be storytelling, healthy snacks and other activities for kids and grown-up kids starting at 5:30 PM at the Leech Lake ENP Building in Cass Lake.  If you would like more information on this event, please contact Bonnie Faibanks-Stangel at 335-3638.

        Second quarter ends on Friday, January 13.  Students have been working hard to get all of their work in to their teachers before that time.  If you have any questions about what your child needs to have done to get a good grade, give me a call.  Those of you who have access to a computer and the internet, I encourage you to sign up for the Parent Portal.  This will tell you where your student needs to focus in getting their work in, their grades and any tests or deadlines they need to meet  It’s a very handy tool for getting involved in your child’s education.  
            And don’t forget Extended Day on Tuesday and Thursday after school.  If it is hard to get your child to do homework or if you are still at work and can’t be at home to help them, this is a perfect place for them to get those assignments done.  This is especially helpful for students who have been absent so they can catch up on their work.  Extended Day is held in the Double Study Hall at WHA.
        The Christmas party was a lot of fun.  Levi Brown, Environmental Division Director, spoke to the students about growing up on Leech Lake Reservation when he was a boy and the importance of never giving up.  The students had a lot of good questions.  There was also a lot of delicious food from Teal’s and Christmas cookies from parents.  The Wolf Prints drum was there with lots of young voices singing some beautiful songs.  A couple School Board members attended the party and the Superintendent, Dr. Mary Donahue-Stetz joined us.  It was a very nice time for everyone.  Miigwech to everyone who helped with the party preparations and clean-up.
        Beginning with this issue of the newsletter, I will be putting in the Onigum area Activities Calendar.  Some of the students felt they were being left out because they didn’t hear about an activity until after it was over.  I might also add that the calendar is subject to change.  You can call Theresa Jordan at 218-536-0213 (cell) or 218-547-4090 (home) if you are planning on attending an event to be sure it is still happening.  And please make sure your child is dressed for the weather.
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Career and Job Fair Scheduled…..
        The LLBO Education Department is sponsoring a Career and Job Fair on February 10 from 9:30 AM to 1:00 PM.  The Fair is open to the General Public with special emphasis on students, grades 10-12.  It will be held at Northern Lights.  Vendors will be taking job applications and college applications at the time.  So if you are looking for work or planning on some post-secondary studies here is an opportunity to meet with people who can help you along the way. 
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LIEC Meeting News
       The regular LIEC meeting was held at Walker School on January 04.  New LIEC members are Lillian Reese, Jay Nordmarken and Steve Howard.  Four School Board members also attended the meeting.  

        During the December LIEC Meeting, a letter of non-concurrence was completed and  presented to the School Board on the next Monday.  During the January meeting, the Superintendent, Dr. Mary Donahue-Stetz, responded to the letter stating that many of the things mentioned in the letter will be done, including more successful people motivating students with their stories and tracking students so that more Native American students graduate on-time by improving curriculum and environment.  
         Another item on the agenda was a community meeting for Impact aid.  (see next article for more information regarding this important meeting.  

          LIEC meetings are held the first Wednesday of the month at alternating locations.  The next meeting, February 01, will be held at the Onigum Community Center beginning at 5:00 PM.
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Impact Aid Community Meeting

        WHA receives funding from the federal government to off-set revenue that is otherwise unavailable because of land with a tax-exempt status.  This includes forestland, military housing and Indian lands.  One of the requirements that come with this funding is a community meeting to receive input from the community served by these funds.  This includes input from Indian communities served by WHA.
          This important meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 26 at 6:00 P.M. in the Onigum Community Center.  Soup and frybread will be served. 

        You will be asked to let the WHA school administration and school board know if the school is meeting the needs of the Indian children attending WHA schools.  We look forward to meeting with you.
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Ojibwe Club…………..

        Ojibwe Club has been meeting after school, twice a week.  The Wolf Prints drum is sounding beautiful.  Its good to hear all the young voices singing.  Soon we will be looking for someone to help the girls with backing up the boys in the songs.  If anyone is interested in helping with this, please call the Indian Ed Room at 547-4248.
          Another project we have been working on is card making.  The students made cards for the holidays.  The idea was to make them and sell them for $5 for a packet of 5 cards with envelopes.  Only a handful of packets were sold; however, there are also blank cards so they can be used for any purpose.  If you are interested, the student rep, Taneisha Kratsky, will bring the cards to the LIEC meetings to sell.  The students will also be setting up tables at the school to sell to the staff.   
             Next month we will be busy decorating gourds and towards the end of the month we will begin working on regalia.  Again, we are encouraging parents who have sewing skills to come in and help out with getting the outfits done before the school pow-wow on April 14.  Just contact Katie at 547-4248 if you can help out.  
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Ojibwemowin…………

The words this month are:

 my mother = nimaamaa.   I love her = ninzaagi’aa. So if you attach both of the words….ninzaagi’aa nimaamaa, you have a complete sentence, I love my mother 
Nimbaabaa, meaning my father. You can also attach ninzaagi'aa to nimbaabaa. So nimbaabaa ninzaagi'aa, I love my father. 

ninzaagi'aag. meaning I love them. So if you take miinawaa, meaning and, and attach to nimaamaa and nimbaabaa, you. A make a complete sentence. Nimaamaa miinawaa nimbaabaa ninzaagi'aag  I love them, my mother and my father  I hope this can be used by each of you. 

Chi-miigwech to Nicole Beaulieu for giving us these words.  You can subscribe to the word of the day by contacting Nicole at:

nicole beaulieu@lltc.edu
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Honor your fellow travelers.

See the divinity in all of them,

           the yellow,

           the red,

           the black,

           the white,

           and the mixed.

          All life is sacred.

          See the image of

The Creator in one another
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